
       

 

Public Works Report 

March 2025 

 

CITY & STREETS MAINTENANCE 

Cleanup and maintenance: Public Works crew did more work on the 

irrigation lines on the planter strips down Central Street. Blading was 

done on Cook Avenue. Blading was also done on Water Canyon Road to 

BLM land, Mulberry Street from Uzona Avenue to the highway, 

Boxelder Street from Uzona Avenue to the highway, Cottonwood Street 

Uzona Avenue to the highway, Field Avenue, and Utah Avenue from 

Mulberry Street to the highway. Potholes were filled on Canyon Street, 

Jessop Avenue, Newel Avenue, Memorial Street, Hildale Street, 

Township Avenue, Colvin Street, Barlow Street, Apple Avenue, and 

Richard Street. The valve line was dug up on Johnson Avenue so the 

water lines could be located. An irrigation line on Barlow Street was 

repaired, due to being hit. Landscape maintenance was done at the 

Colorado City Townhall and Police department. Crew members are 

currently adding sidewalks on Maple Street.  



Total man hours: 

Arizona roads: 230 

Utah roads: 16 

 

        

        

 

In March, a total of 56,200 gallons of water was used on the roads. 

Sign replacement and addition: Public Works replaced signs on 

Pioneer Street and Warren Avenue, Pioneer Street and Black Avenue, 

Black Avenue and Barlow Street, and Edson Avenue and Carling Street. 

Screen Plant Operations: The belt on the crusher had some repairs 

done. A total of 1,228 yards of base was made with 383 yards going to 

Tom Holm for cinder haul trade. 84 yards of base were delivered to 



Dave Lane as trade for a landfill toolbox, GMC wheels, a jump jack, and 

55 gallons of DEF. 

 

PARKS AND RECREATION   

Heritage Park: The water was turned on, any leaks were repaired, and 

sprinkler heads were set. Regular Park maintenance was done, including 

trash clean up, lawn care etc.  

Lauritzen Park: The water was turned on, any leaks were repaired, and 

sprinkler heads were set. Regular Park maintenance was done, including 

trash clean up, lawn care etc. 

      

EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND REPAIR 

The rear shock was replaced on police vehicle #1102. Police vehicle 

#1103 had all four tires replaced. A LOF inspection was done on 

Hildale’s vehicle #3242. A water pump leak was repaired on dump truck 

vehicle #2203. A new concrete pad is being added to the Public Works 

shop.  

LANDFILL 

The landfill is currently working on a more efficient billing system, that 

will allow customers to pay their bills electronically.  

In March, 865.06 tons of garbage were taken to the landfill. 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE 

Public Works director and admin team attended a meeting with 

Washington County to discuss grants for Hildale streets and roads. The 



Public Works team has been working with Jonah Paynter and his team 

with ByteQuarry in developing a more efficient and user-friendly Public 

Works data software to replace IworQs. We are aiming to begin 

implementing this new software within the next few weeks. 

 

The public works team takes pride in, and appreciates the opportunity, 

in working to improve the community and looks forward to its continued 

success. 

Public Works Director. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


